	Minutes of the East Lancashire Patients Voice Group Meeting
Wednesday 5 April 2017 - St Ives Business Centre                                                        
      In attendance:

	      Patient Voice Group Attendees
      Russ McLean - PVG Chair (RMc)
      Mavis Williams (MW)
      Pat Pearce (PP)
      Pamela Pickles (PaP)
      Yasmin Feroze (YF)
      Shirley Corbally (SC)
      Sarfraz Ali (SA)
      Harri Pickles (HP)
      Chris Nolan (CN)
	   ELMS Staff    
   Ros Wilding - Minute Taker (RW)
   
   Guest Speakers  Topic: Pharmacy Presentation
   Roger Parr - BwD CCG Finance Director
   Dr Preeti Shukla - BwD CCG Medicines Clinical Lead
   Lucie Higham - BwD Communications & Engagement
   Account Manager  
                 

	
	

	Apologies
	

	      
      Glenda Feeney   
  

	Welcome & Guest Speaker
	

	
      RMc opened the meeting at 19:00 with a warm welcome to those present and introduced Roger Parr, 
      Dr Preeti Shukla and Lucie Higham who attended on behalf of BwD CCG.  The following attachment
      contains a pharmacy presentation followed with a discussion on the reduction of prescribed medicines.

      
      RMc raised concerns that by ceasing to prescribe items such as paracetamol, sunscreens and diabetic
      foot cream, to name just a few, may well cause future medical issues further down the line especially for
      the vulnerable and low-income families.  Dr Shukla emphasised that the media is scaremongering by
      targeting these medicines in the press and that the long-term use by patients won’t be stopped.  The
      plan is to re-educate patients who obtain these medicines for short-term use; long-term use for chronic
      conditions that require prescription items won’t be stopped. Dr Shukla stated that with diabetic foot
      creams, any moisturiser, as long as it is used frequently on the affected areas, is as beneficial as any
      prescribed foot cream.  She also stated how important it is that patients don’t stop any form of treatment.
      RMc stated better access to GP’s is needed but agreed that CCG’s need to educate patients about
      alternatives other than going to their GP’s with headaches etc which can be treated by over the counter
      low-cost medicines. RMc asked about injections as he is aware that they have ceased for lower back
      pain; RMc declared a personal interest as a patient of chronic long-term back pain himself; there is also
      the problem of the circa 7000 patients in BwD and Pennine Lancashire, who will no longer receive their
      injections, being discharged back in to GP care and asked Roger what the CCG is doing to ensure that
      those patients don’t have to commence the treatment process over again? Roger will follow-up and
      provide a status on this to RMc.  Roger said that there has been a lot of work done over the past 12-18
      months on muscular skeletal groups prior to these decisions being taken. 
      Action: RMc to receive a status update from Roger Parr
      Questions were opened up to the group: SC asked about the reduction in quantity and size of creams
      and medicines; consequently, smaller amounts are being prescribed to patients causing patients to have
      to request items more frequently resulting in more costs to the patients. 
      Action: SC to advise RMC of the medicines and he will share this with the CCG.
      CN said that patients “stock pile” regular medications causing massive wastage in the first place
      resulting in expensive disposal costs. Roger said that CCG’s are looking to stop pharmacies who see a
      way of making money from repeat prescriptions by patients requesting what they need direct from the
      GP.  Overall, educating patients is key; RMc feels that both CCG’s would benefit by employing staff to
      go in to schools and mosques to better educate people. HP asked if community support equipment such
      as commodes and walking-frames etc could be decontaminated and re-used; RMc said that there are
      some companies across EL who already do this and sell back to the public at reduced costs. Lucie said
      she would welcome ideas and help from the group and can be contacted by emailing her at
      lucie.higham@nhs.net
      Action:  RMc to write to both CCG’s seeking assurances as to their proposed actions.  
             

	Minutes of Last Meeting / Conflict of Interests / Matters Arising
	

	
· Minutes of the last meeting held 1 February 2017
The Minutes were proposed by CN and seconded by SA.
· Conflict of interests
Russ McLean; Pat Pearce; Mavis Williams; Harri Pickles;  Chris Nolan
· Matters arising
Actions:  BwD Self-Care Consultation questionnaires - now been cascaded out in to Pennine Lancashire.  Disabled Car-parking charges - see RMc’s letter below to Jim Maguire, Acting Director of Estate and Facilities at ELHT



	Chair Report - Russ McLean
	



      See  below for April’s Chair Report


      RMc thanked MW for stepping in to the breach on the 2nd day of ELHT PLACE assessments at RBH.
      On the whole, MW reported that she found it very good and much improved. RMc reported that he
      has been contacted today by  the CQC for his views on how they’ve improved over the past 4-5 yrs and
      was asked for examples; he was happy to comply. ELMS underwent a CQC inspection on the 6 March
      at OOH St Ives and Burnley UCC - RMc attended for the whole day in his capacity as a non-executive
      director.  It seemed to go very well and the interim report is expected imminently. 



		ELMS Service Report - Glenda Feeney
	


    
       ELMS out of hours patient contacts report:-
 It was noted that OOH contacts have fallen slightly recently.
 
	Complaints / Compliments / ELMS Updates
	


       
       Complaints Sub-Committee reviews 
       The 4 x anonymised complaints reviewed by RMc, SC, PaP and CN were:-
a) 1236 reviewed by CN; not upheld due to time delay 
b) 1265 reviewed by PP; not upheld but appropriate measures for this patient put in place
c) 1271 reviewed by SC; partially upheld as could have visited for peace of mind 
d) 1272 reviewed by PaP; upheld as ELMS accepted fault in their response
         
         PaP has asked to be stood down from the Complaints Sub-Committee. SA has kindly agreed to fill the
         breach left by her. RMc thanked PaP for her commitment to the Committee.  PP asked how many
         complaints are received monthly; RW will report this at future meetings.
         Action: RMc to add Compliments Report & New Complaints Received to the standard Agenda.

         Compliments Report (Feb & March 2017)


         
        It was noted that the Over 75’s service run by Lynette Callaghan and Yaz Feroze continue to receive
        positive comments from their patients. It’s a gold standard service provided in East Lancashire and 
        was set up with the aim of keeping pts out of hospital. 
        Action: RW to invite LC to carry out a short presentation at the next meeting.        
        
   
	Any Other Business
	


       
       Additional Parking - RBH
       The issue of parking spaces and access in to and out of RB is finally being addressed; the council
       have agreed that Haslingden Road is to be widened to ease traffic flow and a further 200 spaces will
       be created next to the helipad with another exit created. PaP said the revenue the hospital gets from
       parking is low; it’s run by a French company but recent press is that it’s been put out to tender. 
       Unfortunately, in this interim period of around 3-months payment is by cash only.  RMc said that he is
       now being kept in the loop more with information passed on to him a lot more freely.  
       New Renal Unit – RBH
       Some more good news is that building work has commenced for the new Renal Unit at RBH.  This is
       fantastic news for patients and their families.
       Mental Health 
       ELMS are now working in collaboration with LCFT regarding patients with mental health issues. When
       Mental health patients ring 111, they are directed through and picked up by mental health nurses based
       In the control room at ELMS. CN asked if the police will feed in to the system - RMC confirmed that yes,
       the police are also working collaboratively with the mental health nurses.    
       Failed Bid for the Primeministers Challenge Fund
       RMc has lodged a freedom of information request for an answer as to where monies raised have gone.
       Feedback will follow in due course once he’s received a response.  
       DisabledGo  
       The group is working with ELHT re signage and access across all 5 hospital sites. It’s taken approx 
       18-months of surveys to get it right. 
       Accrington Victoria Hospital 
       Patients have been contacting RMc with their concerns that Accrington is going to close. Kevin McGee
       has stated on two occasions that it’s not closing and has given an assurance that community
       services will continue to be delivered from Accrington for the foreseeable future with no change; but
       it’s felt that STP’s would probably reduce services across the patch which could mean hospital beds
       may go with services centralised. It would be a sad day indeed if the hospital closed.
       Emergency calls from mobiles
       YF has become aware that should anyone find themselves without a signal and unable to dial 999, if
       you ring 112 instead your phone is tracked regardless of having no signal and makes contact with the
       emergency services.     
	General Information
	



All information and documents discussed and issued both electronically and on paper remains highly confidential and is not to be shared outside of this forum
      
The Patient Voice Group also has their own website and email address:-
Patient Voice Group website can be accessed at: http://www.elpvg.info/
Patient Voice Group email address is: Patient@ELPVG.info
ELMS website can be accessed at: http://www.elms-nfp.co.uk/

	

	Date / Time / Venue of Next Meeting
	

	
Wednesday 7 June 2017 
Complaints Sub-Committee Members to meet at 18:30 
Meeting to start at 19:00 
East Lancashire Medical Services   
St Ives House Business Centre
Accrington Road
Blackburn
BB1 2EG
Members are reminded that items for the Agenda can be submitted up until the last Monday 
before the next meeting date and should email these to ros.wilding@nhs.net  

Apologies can be given by email to the same address or by leaving a message 24-hrs on 01254 752130 
or by telephoning Ros Wilding on 01254 752100 between 8-4pm or by email to ros.wilding@nhs.net




[bookmark: _GoBack]









05.  Pharmacy Presentation - BwD CCG (Dr P Shukla).pptx
Patients Voices 

Wednesday, April 5, 2017

Dr Preeti Shukla







NHS Context

Demand is unprecedented 

Daily increase since 2011

5,000 more operations

1,400 more mental health patients 

30 more cancer patients 

More complex cases = more expensive

But the funding is not keeping pace with demand - massive deficits if we do nothing





Pennine Position 





NHS Mandate

The NHS needs to deliver the productivity and efficiency gains necessary to maintain financial balance 

Tackling unwarranted variation

Reducing waste

Better managing demand

Spend taxpayers’ money more efficiently 

Maximum value for patients, their carers and service users from every pound spent. 



https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/nhs-mandate-2017-to-2018 







BwD context 

Under target for our allocation

CCG is in financial recovery

High demand locally, poor health outcomes, challenging health needs of the population

There is a significantly higher than average proportion of underweight children

23.6%, of the population had a smoking prevalence

Alcohol is a major contributor to ill-health in the area

Ageing population with substantial proportion with two or three long term conditions. 	











BwD actions

Priority to eliminate waste 

Targeting reductions in unnecessary repeat prescriptions

Procedures of Limited Clinical Value

Adhere to Lancashire Policies and reduce variation

Adopt new policies in line with best practice clinical guidance (NICE) e.g. Facet Joint Injections

Stop prescribing gluten free which are now widely available





BwD actions

Promote self care

A range of medicines are more widely available and cheaper from the high street as opposed to on prescription.

Comprehensive 9 week public engagement on Over the Counter Medicines (OTC)

Unprecedented level of response –  1,439 responses to public questionnaire

76 % in support of proposals to cease OTC prescribing
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Patient Voices Group 
 


Russ McLean Chair Patient Voices Group Media House Brownhill Drive Blackburn BB1 9SB  01254 752130 


James Maguire 
Acting Director of Estates and Facilities  
East Lancashire Hospitals NHS Trust 
Parkview Offices 
Royal Blackburn Hospital 
Haslingden Road 
Blackburn 
BB2 3HH 
 


10th March 2017 
 


Dear Mr Maguire 
 


We are writing to advise you that at our last meeting (2nd February 2017) the Patient 
Voices Group (PVG) considered the issue of Car Park Charges at sites operated by 


East Lancashire Hospitals Teaching Trust. 
 
As you are aware – The PVG have been contacted by several Patients who are 


unhappy at the plans by the Trust to charge Disabled Drivers for their parking. The 
PVG would not normally become involved with an individual complaint about Trust 


issues and would signpost these Patients to your PALS service. However, as this is 
an issue which will affect many patients, we thought it appropriate to contact you, 


seek advice and gather all available information to assess the situation.  
 
Thank you for your openness and for supplying all the information we requested 


from you - the Equality & Diversity impact assessment, which we have noted, and 
the comprehensive Trust policy regarding Car Parks at each of your sites. 


 
Whilst the PVG is unable to endorse the decision to charge disabled drivers for their 
parking, we understand why the Trust is planning to implement this change. The 


Trust decision to charge for disabled parking is not in isolation and regrettably, we 
are aware that an increasing number of organisations have cancelled this 


concession. Hospital Car Park charging is an emotive issue and in an ideal world 
there should be free parking for everyone at all Hospitals – as indeed there is, in 


certain areas of the United Kingdom. 
 
It is our view that disabled drivers should not automatically be entitled to FREE 


parking. This would of course disadvantage those without disability and therefore 
not be equitable. The PVG feels that disabled drivers should and can reasonably 


expect to be able to park closer to an entrance and the Trust appears to have 
complied with this expectation.  


 
We are aware that Trust policies enable Patients, their relatives and carers to take 
advantage of various schemes and car parking concessions.   
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Patient Voices Group 
 


Russ McLean Chair Patient Voices Group Media House Brownhill Drive Blackburn BB1 9SB  01254 752130 


The PVG would respectfully request that the Trust improve public and patient 


awareness of the concessionary schemes available. It is our experience that many of 
those who would benefit from these concessions are not aware of their availability. 


 
The PVG discussed at length the wider implications of the planned changes, namely 
the question of how much additional revenue would be raised and whether this 


revenue would be put back into financing front-line services? We are mindful that a 
French company is involved with the day to day running of the Trust car parks. Can 


the Trust give the PVG further assurance that hospitals and not shareholders, will 
benefit from any additional revenue received because of the planned changes?  


 
We are conscious that ELHTT has one of the lowest Car Parking charges in England 
and we would implore the Trust to keep any charges to an absolute minimum. We 


would respectfully remind you that in Pennine Lancashire we have a huge number of 
areas of social and financial deprivation and a higher than average number of elderly 


and frail patients. 
 


In a related matter, The PVG would like to add their collective VOICE to that of the 
thousands of Patients and Staff, who are unhappy at the problems experienced 
when trying to park and/or leave the hospital sites, during peak times. 


 
We were recently asked by the Lancashire Telegraph to comment on a story that 


there are plans to use multi-level parking at the Royal Blackburn Hospital (RBH) to 
alleviate problems experienced by those who could not find a parking space. Is this 
something the Trust is considering? Are you able to confirm that you are in 


discussions with the local Council to address the problems experienced by Cars and 
PSVs when trying to gain access or exit the RBH site? We are happy to liaise with 


you and work closely with the Trust, on behalf of those patients we represent, to 
find acceptable solutions and to resolve those issues experienced by the Patients of 


Pennine Lancashire. 
 
 


Yours sincerely 


 
 


Lord R A McLean 
Chair PVG 
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Patient Voices Group

Chair Report APRIL 2017





Russ McLean is the current Chair of the Patient Voices Group (PVG) – which continues to support Healthcare providers and Patients across Pennine Lancashire.



Since the last PVG meeting Russ McLean has been busy with the Patient Led Assessments of the Care Environment – supporting East Lancashire Hospitals Trust and East Lancashire Medical Services – where he delivers the PLACE training to the organisation. 



Since the PVG last met in February he has had meetings at 2BR radio and Radio Lancashire. He attended a full day Healthwatch Blackburn with Darwen event on Human Rights on the 15th February and on the 17th February attended the ELHT PLACE training event held at the Royal Blackburn Hospital. On Monday the 20th February and Monday 20th March he met with ELHT CEO Mr Kevin McGee – a record of which can be found at the Patient Voices Group YouTube Channel.



On Tuesday 21st February, he supported ELHT by attending their DisabledGo survey of the site at Blackburn.  DisabledGO is the company tasked with helping those with disability navigate the hospital sites more effectively. 



On Monday 27th February, he met with Chief Operating Officer at Blackburn with Darwen Clinical Commissioning Group, Mrs Debbie Nixon, where they spoke about the local health economy and the CCG plans to better support psychological services and patients with mental health illness.



On Tuesday 28th February, he spent a whole day at Burnley General Hospital judging the ELHT STAR awards – where staff are rewarded for going the extra mile. Mr McLean has judged this event for 4 years and is always happy to support hardworking Trust staff.



On Wednesday 1st March Mr McLean attended Blackburn library and the Blackburn with Darwen Clinical Commissioning Group Board meeting held in Public.

On Thursday 2nd March Mr McLean delivered Patient Led Assessments of the Care Environment (PLACE) training to ELMS staff at St Ives House. This was followed by an inspection of the clinical areas at St Ives House and the formulation of a report Friday 3rd March on those services for ELMS CEO, Mrs Diane Ridgway.



On Saturday 4th March at 1800hrs Mr McLean was accompanied by ELMS Nurse Sharon Shaw to Burnley Urgent Care Centre, where they conducted a PLACE assessment prior to the Care Quality Commission inspection of the Out of Hours Service in East Lancashire.



On Monday 6th March Mr McLean spent the day (until 2100hrs) with the CQC Team at St Ives House and at Burnley Urgent Care Centre. The CQC team were quite impressed by the positive support given to ELMS, by the PVG.



On Wedensday 15th March Mr McLean met with ELHT Estates and Facillities Director Mr James MaGuire where Mr McLean presented to him a letter regarding Disabled parking. Mr Maguire shared with Mr McLean some of the exciting new developments and building projects that would soon begin at ELHT – including better access for patients, to parking. 



On the 16th & 17th March Mr McLean attended Burnley General Hospital where, as part of a team, he carried out PLACE assessments throughout the hospital. 



On the 20th March Mr McLean met with Mr Zac Rayson (ELHT Dietetics) to discuss ways the PVG could assist the Trust with a food survey at Accrington Victoria hospital. On Wednesday 22nd March Mr McLean met with Mr Steve Tingle Director of Adult Services for Blackburn with Darwen, where he raised concerns about a Care home. They also discussed how the PVG would continue to support Healthwatch in Blackburn and Lancashire. 

Mr Tingle gave an overview of some of the exciting building works that would support vulnerable adults and patients discharged from hospital. They agreed to meet on a regular basis to share soft intelligence around the health economy.



On Thursday 23rd March Mr McLean carried out a PLACE assessment at the Royal Blackburn Hospital. He was due to have carried out the assessment on day 2 but was unable to do this owing to other commitments. Mr McLean would like to thank PVG member Mavis Williams for stepping in to cover his absence.



On Monday 27th March Mr McLean attended the Pendle Community Hospital to carry out a PLACE assessment there. 

On Friday 31st March Mr McLean spent a day at the Burnley General Hospital where he took part in a mock CQC inspection. This is the 3rd time Mr McLean has supported the Trust in this manner. Initial findings were positive and the Trust was happy to receive the feedback from the inspection team.

At 8am on the 5th April Mr McLean attended the 2BR studios to discuss rumours surrounding the closure of the Accrington Victoria Hospital. Mr McLean had a telephone conversation with Mr Kevin McGee – ELHT CEO – who reiterated the Trusts intention to continue to provide Community Services from that site.



If you have any questions regarding this report, email Mr McLean at 

Russ.McLean@nhs.net or Chair@ELPVG.info

The PVG is on Twitter @ELPVG @russmclean and on Facebook and YouTube as the Patient Voices Group
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Compliments Report

 February 2017









		97% (percent) of patients who used our services in February are likely or very likely to recommend our services to their friends and family



		 

187 of the reported cases were seen by the Out Of  Hours services

 



		( Out of Hours Services) A selection of positive comments received…



		

“It was with a tinge of sadness that my last shift for working for ELMS was on the 31 December 2016.  Thank you to all my colleagues as my years with ELMS were very happy and I so enjoyed my job.  I thank you for my retirement gift.  Wishing all of you and your families all the very best in the coming years ”                                  (Sue Whitehead)



“I am supporting Debbie with the development of the STP Mental Health work streams.  I wanted to provide you with some feedback on my recent experience and contact with your service during the past couple of weeks linked to the development of the 111/999 MH triage model.

This work has been quite difficult since we started the journey several months ago.  We have however massively moved forward since you and your team have become involved.

I have been really impressed with your staff and their ‘can do’ approach to what some people in the past have made difficult.  At the last meeting a number of people commented on your teams positive commitment and the amount of progress that has been made as a result.

Craig Winters has done some fantastic work on the IT systems in preparation for the start of the hub work.  We attended the ‘walk through’ session which Craig led and facilitated, it was really excellent and informative.  It has been refreshing to work with such a great team of people and I look forward to working with you in the future.

Many thanks to you and your team for all the support and great work”                                                                     (Neil Smith – Blackburn with Darwen CCG)



“I would like to extend my personal thanks to Dr Carmine Grasso for the care he gave to a palliative care gentleman seen recently in Out of Hours.  I am very grateful for the kind and considerate approach he took with this gentleman and his family.  I would imagine he left a lasting impression with the Nurses that were present too.  Dr Grasso went the extra mile to support those present and engage with the wider network, ensuring that once he had left the patient, he was personally assured that the patient and his family would have the support they clearly needed in place.  Out of Hours is a strange place to work with increasing demand on urgent care services.  The team at ELMS have limited time to deal with the patients they speak to, or see, and almost no opportunity to follow up their progress.  However, last year alone we touched the lives of 45,000 people who felt they needed some care after their GP surgeries were closed.  The approach Dr Grasso has to patient care is a credit to himself and his profession.  The fundamental aim of ELMS is to support and underpin those GP’s who deliver primary care in East Lancashire and Blackburn with Darwen; we can only benefit from having GP’s such as Dr Grasso working alongside us; he is a credit to our organisation and I am very proud to count him on our team”  (Diane Ridgway- ELMS Chief Executive)



“Dear Dr Grasso, I would like to compliment you on behalf of your Operation and Clinical Governance Teams with how you handled a very difficult EOL case which took you 4.5 hours to complete.  You involved the family, other healthcare professionals and on top of all this, you remained focused on patient care.  You have shown the highest level of commitment towards your patient and profession.  We are really proud of Doctors such as yourself who will do anything to help patient, carers and the families.  Good Work”                                                 (Dr P Muzaffar, Out of Hours Clinical Lead)”



“This is the first surgery where I have met a friendly receptionist” (Re: Christine Spring)



“To the OOH GP who saw my 82 year old Dad at home on Sunday evening and arranged for a blue light in to hospital, a big thank you.  He is recovering well.  (Re: Dr Mahtab Siddiqui)



“I wanted to thank you for your visit on Sunday to my father who lived at a care home.  Sadly, my father passed away on the 31st of January.  Your care and gentleness when you saw my father was exemplary and your conversations with me helped me to deal with a stressful situation.  Once again, thank you” (Re: Dr Mannan)



“I would like to thank all your staff at Pendle Valley Mill for a fast, professional, friendly service.  In particular, Katherine Mason who dealt with me over the telephone. Her customer service skills were exceptional and a credit, not only to herself but to the team, again I express my thanks.  I have worked for many years with the public and I know how difficult the job can be so I wanted to take a little time to express my gratitude”         (Pendle Valley Mill)



“Everything was great from registering at reception to being seen in a timely manner. Nurse Grundy was extremely helpful, understanding and attentive. There are no issues so please keep up the good work” (Burnley)



“Seen by Dr Rahman. He was brilliant, very professional and helpful. Thanks” (St Ives House)

“Ray Openshaw on reception was great, helpful and had a smile. Keep up the good work”  (St Ives House)



“Fabulous Dr T Hussain, only GP to listen in many many years” (Rossendale)



“Was seen straightaway. The doctor did everything he could and was a great help. He was called Dr Asif Younas” (St Ives House)







		If you have received any positive feedback about any of our services or your colleagues please e-mail the Governance team on comments.elms@nhs.net  
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Compliments Report

 March 2017









		98% of patients who used our services in March are likely or very likely to recommend our services to their friends and family



		 

163 of the reported cases were seen by the Out Of  Hours services

[bookmark: _GoBack]	

 



		( Out of Hours Services) A selection of positive comments received…



		

I brought my son to the OOH surgery on Monday 13 March and my son had an episode in which he was unresponsive and not breathing. I want to thank the receptionist and the doctor for saving my child’s life.  Without their quick thinking and professionalism I don’t know what would have happened. (Dr MT Hussain and Julie Swindlehurst)



Everything was great from registering at reception to being seen in a timely manner. Nurse Grundy was extremely helpful, understanding and attentive. (NP Nicola Grundy)



Rang 111 about my ill father. Got an appointment within 5 minutes to go to the ELMS Accrington Road. The doctor was great. Helpful and gave great advice.



The receptionist (Ray Openshaw) was very polite and happy. He made us feel really welcome.



Dr Rahmatulla was extremely thorough. He took the time to go through my problems and made me feel like I was the priority. Valerie (Clark) on reception was very friendly too (23 March)



Really lovely lady nurse, lovely service (Tracy Pettitt at Pendle CH)



Susan (Astley)was wonderful (SIH 3 March)



Thank you to Doctor Hafejee who visited my Father at the care home on 6th March.  Doctor Hafejee was very caring and understanding of my dad’s illness (Alzheimers).  He spoke to dad throughout his visit and used his name. He kept the family up to date during his assessment. A very caring and helpful Doctor. Thank you



Very helpful and pleasant receptionist. Saw GP within 3 minutes of arriving. (Burnley )



Dr Retamal was extremely good and explained everything well. Thank you!



Many thanks for the pleasant, efficient and successful treatment I received on Sat 11th February at Rossendale. (Dr MT Hussain & Margaret McCormack)









		( Federated Practices) A selection of positive comments received…



		

Appointment made for the next morning when I came and so I am very happy. The Nurse Practitioner was very good also and so I am an example of a satisfied customer.



Thanks for seeing me today; my GP knew exactly what was wrong and ordered bloods. I was seen immediately and the HCA I saw was very gentle and professional.  (via NHS Choices re Pendle Valley PMS)



I have been attending this surgery since ELMS took over 4 years ago. Some people who leave reviews must have forgotten what it was like then – not only could you not see a GP but the same GP was never on duty twice. My experience is that the GPs are very good and I see the same one whenever I attend. The reception staff are always especially friendly and helpful, the nurses are very experienced and helpful. They are very knowledgeable. Keep up the good work Pendle Valley Staff, the majority of patients appreciate you, especially me. (via NHS Choices re Pendle Valley PMS)



I would like to thank you on behalf of my family and also the other doctors and staff who attended to my mother over so many years. The attention and interventions ensured that she lived to a grand age of 101. (Addressed to Dr B Harrison, Brierfield Health Centre).



The most lovely nurse/HCA I have ever experienced. A credit to the industry, Miss Morris was the most kind caring and attentive nurse and took bloods so softly and effortlessly. I could not thank Louise enough. (re Louise Morris, Pendle Valley Practice)



I think Mehmoona Ahmed, Katie Pettitt, Practice Nurse Emma Bell and Dr Biskupiak are lovely and always treat me and my wife with respect.  (via FFT leaflet)



I have had the highest possible quality treatment from this practice in all the time I have been a patient at this surgery, ever since it was run as a single person operation. (From a patient email to East Lancs CCG)







		(Over-75s Service) A selection of positive comments received…



		

The service I have received since I have been ill is the best anyone could wish for – the team Yaz and Lynette were so helpful & considerate & kind and it has made my life a lot more safe and secure. (via  Compliments, Comments and Complaints leaflet)





I am very happy with the service I am receiving from all the nursing staff that look after me in my home. (via  Compliments, Comments and Complaints leaflet)









		(Slaidburn Country Practice) A selection of positive comments received…



		 

At the Best Practice Awards (East Lancashire) on 8 March 2017, Slaidburn won 4 out of the 6 awards for the highest percentage of flu uptake in the following categories: Under 65 years at risk patients; children aged 2; Children aged 3; Children aged 4. They narrowly missed out on the over 65s and pregnant ladies categories.

They also got a certificate for having 100% of their staff immunised.









		If you have received any positive feedback about any of our services or your colleagues please e-mail the Governance team on comments.elms@nhs.net  
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